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TICABOO UTILITY IMPROVEMENT DISTRICT
PUBLIC NOTICE Public Hearing-  2025 Operating Budget Adoption
DATE:             Wednesday December 11th , 2024
TIME:              6:00 PM 
LOCATION:   	Electronic Meeting
Pursuant to House Bill 5002, 'Open and Public Meetings Act Amendments,' passed during the 2020 Fifth Special Session of the Utah Legislature and codified under Utah Code Ann. § 52-4-207(4), I, Alexa Wilson, hereby make the following written determination in my capacity as Chair of the Board of Trustees of the Ticaboo Utility Improvement District warranting the TUID Board to convene and conduct electronic meetings without a proper anchor location:
AGENDA 
1. Call Meeting to Order – Alexa Wilson called the meeting to order at 5:32pm. 
   a. Roll Call of Board Members – Alexa Wilson called role. Amy Gold and Mike Morlang were present. No absences. 
2. Adoption of Agenda – Alexa Wilson asked for a motion to adopt the agenda. Mike Morlang made the motion, Amy Golden 2nd and the agenda was unanimously approved.
3. Approval of minutes from 11/13/24 meeting- Alexa Wilson asked for approval of the minutes from 11/13/24. Mike Morlang made a motion to approve the minutes, Amy Golden 2nd and the minutes were approved unanimously.
4. Review procedures for handling electronic participation by the public – Alexa Wilson reviewed procedures. 
5. Public Comment -- TUID welcomes comments from the public. The Board sets aside 15 minutes at each Board meeting to hear from anyone wishing to speak. Each presenter is allowed one opportunity and has up to three (3) minutes for remarks.  Any member of the public who desires to make a comment shall use the 'raise hand' feature during the Google Meet meeting.  The public comment segment of the Board meeting is not the time for a question-and-answer discussion. TUID staff are available for dialogue outside of Board meetings. 
There was no public comment.
6. Board Reports & Business- Updates on grant opportunities and exploration and possible lower cost PPA proposal in process with a solar power company- Alexa Wilson. Updates- Amy Golden, Mike Morlang. 
Alexa Wilson gave an update on her meetings with NREL and said they are interested in partnering with TUID on some new grant opportunities for 2025. She explained that allocated money and tax credits are “safe” for 2025 but the applications and use must be “compressed” into action and use in 2025, which impacts grants, partners and possible PPAs proposals. 
Mike Morlang commented that it may make sense to “chip away” at costs by implementing incremental battery storage and other items to supplement the diesel generators vs going for one big grant and power plant. John Motley agreed.
Alexa Wilson brought up she’d talked to the NLP owner, Dave Curtis about storage and related expenses by the management company and payment of those costs by TUID for a more equitable contract arrangement. She has done research on the pricing under discussion and suggested the topic be formally presented in the next board meeting. 
Mike Morlang commented that “it’s a good conversation to have” at the next meeting. 
John Motley covered what is current in outside covered storage for TUID and what is in and what would be included in extra office space for inside storage next door to the TUID office. 
7. General Manager report. John Motley covered the provided written update/report on the state of TUID operating affairs that covered generator rebuilds, waste water training, transition to QB accounting in house and fuel expenses and revenue to date for 2024. 
8. Enter public hearing for discussion and approval of 2025 TUID operating Budget.
 Amy Golden made a motion to enter public hearing, Mike Morland 2nd and the public hearing was entered into. There were no public comments or public present for the hearing. John Motley reminded everyone that the draft budget has been posted on the public website, newspaper and local notices posted and the budget has been available for in person inspection or via email request for the public to inspect. 
9. Leave public hearing and resume board meeting. With no comments on the budget Amy Gold made a motion to leave the public hearing, Mike Morland 2nd and the public hearing was closed. There was a vote on resolution 2024-03 approving the 2025 TUID operating budget. With a called vote, all board members voted “yea” to approve the budget unanimously.
10. Confirm the next meeting dates and meeting schedule for 2025 calendar year. Meeting dates set tentatively (subject to change as needed) were March 19th, June 11th, and Sept 10th. John Motley reminded everyone that a November meeting would need to be scheduled for draft budget adoption as well, set at a later date in 2025. 
11. Adjournment    -  Alexa Wilson called for adjournment at 6:27 pm, Mike Morlang made the motion to adjourn, Amy Golden 2nd and the meeting was adjourned. 
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